
         

 

PIPELINE SAFETY  
 

 

 
April 18, 2023 
 
 
Dear Property Owner or Resident: 
 
As part of our system-wide plan to enhance our natural gas pipeline system throughout the 
communities we serve, I want to let you know we will be in your area soon to replace a section of 
one of our older natural gas pipelines. The MCAS Miramar Replacement Project will install 
approximately 3.5 miles of new state of the art pipe in the City of San Diego. The pipeline 
construction will start on Kearny Mesa Road near the intersection of Kearny Villa Road, then 
heads south along Kearny Villa Road, ending south of Highway 52 just before the intersection of 
Kearny Villa Road and Waxie Way.  
 
This project is part of our Pipeline Safety Enhancement Plan, or PSEP, which identifies various 
pipeline sections for review and upgrade as needed. PSEP was approved by the California Public 
Utilities Commission in 2014. Since that time, SDG&E® has upgraded and modernized 
approximately 54 miles of natural gas pipeline in San Diego County. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MCAS Miramar Replacement Project Details: 

Projected Start Date:  Early May 2023 

Construction Location: On Kearny Mesa Road near the intersection of Kearny Villa Road, 
then heads south along Kearny Villa Road, ending south of 
Highway 52 just before the intersection of Kearny Villa Road and 
Waxie Way.  

Construction Times: Primarily NIGHTTIME WORK HOURS – Sunday through Thursday 
evenings from 9:00 p.m. – 5:00 a.m. (EXCEPTION: work on Kearny 
Mesa Road ONLY will be daytime work hours Monday through 
Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.)  
(restricted work hours may take place in certain areas and near 
schools, based on City permit requirements, with the potential for 
weekend work, if needed). *Dates and times are subject to change 
according to compliance requirements, inclement weather and other 
unforeseen circumstances 

No Service Interruption: Your gas service should continue without interruption, however if 
something changes, an SDG&E representative will contact you.    

Access: Access to your property will not be impacted; however, there 
could be traffic delays due to construction. 



 

 

What to Expect: 

Traffic lanes along Kearny Mesa Road and Kearny Villa Road and near Miramar Way, Harris Plant 
Road, H Avenue and Waxie Way could be reduced in and around the construction area during 
approved work hours. Flagmen and traffic control signs will assist with the flow of traffic. Lane 
closures will only be in effect during the work hours noted above and will be marked with traffic 
cones and signs. Motorists are asked to follow all traffic signs and markers for their safety and the 
safety of others. Recessed steel plates will cover the affected construction areas as necessary 
until that area has been completed and the street has been restored. 
 
The Odor of Natural Gas: 
There may be a few limited times during construction where you may smell the odor of natural 
gas and hear a loud, steady noise as natural gas is vented from the pipeline using safe and 
established techniques. Although this is normal when crews are working, we encourage anyone 
who has concerns about the smell of gas to call us from a safe location at 1-800-411-7343. 

We apologize for any inconvenience while we perform this important pipeline safety work and 
appreciate your patience and cooperation. Construction in front of your residence or business is 
expected to last several weeks to more than a month. Total project completion, including pipe 
installation, testing and street restoration work, is estimated to be completed by approximately 
year end 2023. 

This letter does not require any action on your part. To learn more about pipeline safety and this 
project, please visit sdge.com/psep or call 1-866-382-0886. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

 

Kevin O’Beirne 

Regional Project Affairs Manager, SDG&E 

PSEP Pipeline 1600 Test & Replace Projects 

 
 


